
Priory News 12th October 2023 

Dear Parents, 

Following the Harvest food donations, we received a lovely email from 

the St Neots Foodbank this week: 

A big thank you for all the food that was collected at your Harvest Assemblies 
last Thursday - it came to an amazing amount of 214.38 kg. 

Please pass on our grateful thanks to your pupils, parents and teachers for 
their  very generous donations. 

We do appreciate your continuing support for the Foodbank. 

We enjoyed a wonderful assembly from LF5 this week—well done to 

you all!  

This week, you should have received a letter inviting you to book your 

Parents Evening appointment for after half-term. The booking system 

goes live on Monday, 16th October at 10am. Please make sure you 

book an appointment.  

Next week, the Year 3 children will be visiting the St Neots museum 

and going on a St Neots Tour—this brings together their learning about 

St Neot himself, and the Priory that was once in St Neots.  

We also have a coffee morning, hosted by Year 4, on Tuesday morning. 

Please do drop in between 9-10am.  

Enjoy the weekend.  

Best Wishes, 

Mrs Keefe 

Diary Dates  

TM3 St Neots Tour and Museum Visit 16th October 

Year 4 Coffee Morning 17th October 

LP6 Class Assembly 18th October 

AN3 St Neots Tour and Museum Visit 18th October 

EW3 St Neots Tour and Museum Visit 19th October 

Half-Term Holiday 23rd—27th October 

Autumn 2 Half-Term Starts 30th October 

Y5/6 Tag Rugby Tournament 31st October 

Parents Evenings 1st / 2nd November 

Year 4 Egyptian Day 3rd November 

Bag2School Collection 7th  November 

Panathlon Event 7th November 

FOPJS Committee Mtg 8th November 

Individual Photographs 9th November 

National Anti-Bullying Week 13th—17th November 

Year 5/6 Mixed Football Tournament 14th November 

Flu Vaccinations 16th November 

Children in Need Day 17th November 

Supporting Children with Upsetting News 

We know that the world news can be quite upsetting at the moment, and 

children may inadvertently be exposed to images and stories when online.  

There is a useful guide on the next pages about  supporting your children 

with this.  

If you have any concerns about your child, please do not hesitate to speak 

to your child’s class teacher in the first instance. 

FOPJS Coin Drive 

There has been much enthusiasm in school for the Coin Drive this week. Classes 

will be estimating the weight of their coins today, and prizes announced next 

week.  Together, they have raised £553 which is amazing! Well done!  

Bag2School Collection 

As part of our fundraising initiatives and our pledge to help the              

environment school takes part in Bag2School. It is a very good excuse to 

have a good clear out and also at the same time help to raise much-needed 

funds for school. The more bags we fill, the more money we raise for 

school projects. You can use any heavy duty bags and bring them to our 

collection on the morning of 7th November. Thank you.  

Secondary School reminder.  

The portal for Secondary applications closes on 31st October. Please ensure 

you have applied through the council you pay your council tax too.  

Health Promoting School 

As a school, we are very keen to promote the importance of being healthy. One 

part of this is our commitment to PE and active lifestyles. We also are keen to 

support children to be healthy in food choices too.  

We all understand that children enjoy the occasional treat, however we have  

seen an increase in juice in water bottles and more recently, sweets/chocolate 

bars in packed lunches. These sugary items are not allowed in lunch boxes or at 

snack time.  

We also see in our afternoon lessons, the impact these high-sugar items are 

having on concentration and learning. Please work with us to ensure that our 

children have healthy bodies and healthy teeth during the school day by:  

• Ensuring your child has a water bottle—with  water in it each day.   

• Healthy snacks at breaktime. No crisps, cakes or biscuits for break 

times. 

• Healthy lunch boxes-no chocolate bars, sweets or sugary drinks.  

Year 6 Sale 

On Friday, 20th October a fundraiser for sports equipment will  be 

held at school. Items on sale are: 

Cookies 50p Brownies 50p Bookmarks 25p                          

Customised bookmarks 50p Cupcakes 50p                                    

Friendships bracelets 50p 

Please can you remind your children to bring money on this day.    

Ana, Ellie, Penny, India and Emily, Year 6              








